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05/04/2011 Meeting Minutes 

Present:  Bill Barton, Christian Ricker, Julie Romanowski  

Treasurer Report 

Account balance at Commerce Bank $33,775 as of 04/30/2011 

Account opened at Mid-Illini Credit Union to avoid online banking fees at Commerce. Julie 
will close Commerce account as soon as all remaining checks have cleared, and will move 
the remaining money to Mid-Illini 

CRC Council Report 

The Lutherans are not happy about New Community Covenant taking over for UCCF. Marty 
told Julie he was not worried about the Campus Religious Center closing, and said the 
Lutheran group would do fine meeting somewhere else. He also mentioned the condition of 
the building and the amount of work and money needed to fix it. 

Christian mentioned that he was not thrilled with the future prospect of staying in the 
building, and thought ministry activities should occur on campus. We need to discuss with 
NBBC, FBC Bloomington and at Cluster meetings to get their opinions. 

Bill mentioned talking to Fred Moore (attorney at FBC) in case we need any documents or 
contracts reviewed by an attorney. 

Old Business 

Bible Study Small Group – They just finished a 5 week study of the book “Reason for God” 
by Tim Keller. The students seemed to enjoy the study. 

New Business 

Campus Minister – Christian knows of a youth minister looking for another position, Ryan 
Donoho. Christian will talk to Ryan to see if he is interested. 

Bill mentioned that NBBC may be interested in combining forces with UBF as the church 
may not be in a position to hire a full-time pastor.  

Julie purchased a new laptop for UBF with funds approved by the board in 2010 ($3000 for 
laptop and projector). Total cost for the laptop, including computer bag, Norton Internet 
Security software, and Parallel to USB cable (for laser printer), was $561.79. There is 
$2438.25 remaining to purchase a projector. 

Next Meeting - To be determined at a later date 

 


